University of the Sunshine Coast
Enrolments Section

17th October, 2007

Re: Referees Report for John Fuller
Dear Sir,

I have much pleasure & confidence in recommending John Fuller as a candidate for the Bachelor of Design course at your university.

I have known & worked with John on community issues for over 10 years & have developed a high regard for him as a person & someone who actually gets things done. He is quite unusual as a young man with the responsibilities of a young family which he fulfills in a most conscientious manner, yet he is heavily involved in a range of community activities & issues. This could only be achieved by someone with a considerable intellect as well as ability to manage his time.

 I have observed John in the role of chairman of a community group which he carries out in a relaxed & informal style. This organisation has prospered under his guidance, gaining external funding grants, donations & active support from Maroochy Shire Council & the National Parks & Wildlife Department. Obviously he has the ability to collect & interpret information, to communicate with people & to work with them, & to carry projects through to completion. 
John has been a tower of strength to me in my role as chairman of a community group where we have organized for some $2 million worth of development of community resources. He has been reliable & available & has not only helped but has been the source of many initiatives. He is one of those people who think quite laterally. He always has new ideas & different ways of approaching issues. As always some of these are too difficult for a community group to accept while others are grabbed & implemented. Over the time that I have known John I have noted a big change in his level of self-confidence. Initially he tended to put himself down in public situations, no doubt aided by the frequent rejection of his somewhat different ideas. It has been good to see him become more confident in these situations, not to appear to take things so personally & he persists with concepts that he is passionate about.
As indicated above John has achieved much as an actively involved member of the Coolum Beach community. However, his involvements go well beyond Coolum. He has been heavily involved with the Noosa Art Gallery & annual art events as well as in other state & national art competitions. He has been a major supporter of the annual Contemporary Furniture Exhibition at the Cooroy Butter Factory where he has been an overall winner & he has donated the pieces used as prizes. He is a very successful designer & maker of contemporary furniture for both home & office situations with much of his recent work tending more to sculpture. 

In my opinion John Fuller is the ideal sort of more mature person that I liked to have in a degree class. He has wide experience of the world, he has ideas galore, he has a trade background so understands the implications of having to actually construct something that has been designed, he has demonstrated success in design & construction, he was wide experience of communicating & working with community groups as well as with individuals. I believe that he will not only succeed in undertaking a degree program but would significantly add to the experience of the rest of the class. 
Yours sincerely,

Assoc. Prof. David H. Simons (retired)

